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Out of Hours Service / Urgent Care Centre


Record from a Meeting held on 2 October 2007
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	Mark Jones (Chair)
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	Fernville
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	Mike xxx
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	The Nap

	Mark Peck
	Parkwood Drive

	xxx
	Parkwood Drive

	Avi Gupta
	Rothschild House

	Pani Sissou
	Rothschild House

	Janet xxx
	xxx

	
	


Background:

DacCom has a key role in the commissioning of Out of Hours / Urgent Care Services in Dacorum.  As our Clinical Lead, Meena has been actively engaged with the West Hertfordshire PCT in generating a Service Specification for Out of Hours and a Memorandum of Information for the Hemel Urgent Care Centre.  We expect these to be published in the next few days.

DacCom believes it is essential that these services are supported by (and work effectively alongside) local GPs.  For this reason, we are suggesting that the local primary care community considers its position with respect to these services.

Local GPs might aspire to provide the services themselves, they might prefer to work with a business partner or they might be happy for the services to be provided by a third party.  We believe it would be helpful for these questions to be considered now, to ensure the primary care community can respond appropriately when the services are put out to tender.

We are mindful that DacCom is a commissioning organisation, and we must not confuse this with a provider role.  A new and separate organisation will be required if the local GP community decides to become a service provider.  However, we do believe we have a legitimate interest as a commissioner in ensuring this decision is made.

Accordingly, we invited two potential business partners, Harmoni and Herts Urgent Care to make presentations to us with the following brief:

1. Local GPs are interested in the possibility that they might take a role in a provider organisation.

2. We expect they would want to ensure local GPs are in control of decisions about the nature of the service provided and about its relationship with primary care.

3. We believe they would consider a proposition in which:

a. A business partner would provide the Out of Hours service, with the support of local GPs.

b. A related organisation (a joint venture between the Partner and the Dacorum GP community) would manage the Urgent Care Centre. We expect local GPs would want to have a controlling interest in this joint venture.

Objective:

We are seeking a mandate from the local GP community to proceed with the development of an organisation to provide Out of Hours / Urgent Care Services, as a joint venture with Harmoni, as a joint venture with Herts Urgent Care or alone.

Comments on the presentations:

The following points were made in discussion.

1. Harmoni

The presentation was slick and professional.  Harmoni have a clear vision for the Out of Hours Centre and they communicate the ability to deliver.  They seem very keen to work with us and they brought a team of enthusiastic people to sell the proposition.  Some details of their vision for the Urgent Care Centre (particularly the development of core GP services) were not to our liking but these did seem to be negotiable.

Harmoni clearly have their own agenda, which seems reasonably well-aligned with ours.  But we do need to be careful to ensure our own interests are protected.  There was agreement that we would need to engage with Harmoni on a business level as well as a clinical level to achieve this.  The proposal that a joint venture would be 60% owned by the GP community seemed appropriate.  We would like to see this reflected in the composition of the Management Board.

2. Herts Urgent Care

The presentation was focussed very much on Out-of-Hours.  No proposals were presented for the Urgent Care Centre.  We do know that Mark Cockerton (as Urgent Healthcare Solutions) has been involved with successful ventures elsewhere, but he did little more than offer a list of potential contacts.  The sell was based principally on the offer of well-remunerated, superannuable out-of-hours sessions for local GPs.

Development of the service as a social enterprise might be attractive to the PCT.

Decision:

We agreed the need to control the development of services within the Urgent Care Centre.  Standing aside from the tendering process is not an option.  Neither do we have the capability to deliver all aspects of this alone.

We agreed the need for a business partner.  Whilst there may be many bidders, only two are identified to us at the present time.  Pragmatically, we need to work with a potential winner who can deliver our agenda.

A show of hands was taken.  Votes counted were as follows:

a) In favour of proceeding with Harmoni – 12

b) In favour of proceeding with Herts Urgent Care – 1

c) Undecided – 5

On this basis we agreed a consensus in favour of proceeding with Harmoni.

The group agreed that Meena Savla and Mark Jones should continue as our representatives and begin discussions with Harmoni.
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